
Dunnville Chamber of Commerce News: June 25, 2019 

 

Dear Chamber Members: 
 
  
The	Dunnville	Chamber	of	Commerce	is	pleased	to	report	that	a	full	financial	audit,	has	
been	completed	and	has	found	the	Chamber	in	compliance	with	accepted	accounting	
practices.			Aside	from	some	procedural	questions	related	to	signing	authorities	and	
delegation	of	duties,	Chamber	books	are	in	good	order. 
	 
In	the	process	of	ensuring	our	bylaws	were	in	good	order,	the	Chamber	identified	that	
our	current	bylaws	are	simply	not	clear	and	that	some	are	even	contradictory.		We	need	
them	clarified	and	amended	in	order	to	achieve	best	practices	in	Chamber	governance.	 
	 
A	small	committee	was	formed	to	look	at	these	issues,	struck	between	Dunnville		
Chamber	of	Commerce	Board	members,	several	interested	community	members,	and	
representatives	from	the	Ontario	Chamber	of	Commerce.	
	 
The	above	subcommittee	has	recommended	to	the	Board,	and	the	Board	has	approved,	
that	bylaw	revision	and	ratification	occurs	before	an	annual	general	meeting.		To	that	
end,	this	subcommittee	will	present	amended	bylaws	to	the	Chamber	membership	for	
ratification,	after	which	time	the	Board	will	announce	nomination	procedures	and	
timelines	for	presentation	of	a	slate	of	officers	for	election	as	well	as	a	date	for	the	2019	
Annual	General	Meeting.	 
	 
The	Dunnville	Chamber	of	Commerce	Board	of	Directors	is	committed	to	these	steps	in	
order	to	ensure	professionalism,	transparency,	and	accountability	to	its	members.	 
	 
The	Dunnville	Chamber	of	Commerce	promotes	and	maintains	the	economic,	civil	and	
social	wellbeing	of	the	community	and	its	businesses.	
	
Please	see	below	for	a	full	copy	of	the	Auditor’s	Report. 




















